




 
MEMORANDUM 

                                     
TO:                 Janeen S. Miller, City Clerk 
 
FROM:           Jim Miller, Parking Enforcement Manager 
 
DATE:            November 25th, 2019 
 
SUBJECT:    Petition Request for Installation of Residential Permit Restricted Parking for  
                       the 9600 block of 51st Place  
 
 
ISSUE 
 
The citizens of the 9600 block of 51st Place (9621 – 9629) have submitted a petition to the City Clerk’s 
Office hereby requesting that residential permit parking be installed on their street, from the intersection 
with Hollywood Road, extending north and east to the intersection with Narragansett Parkway. This is in 
response to an overcrowding of vehicles parking within the proposed affected area on a daily basis that do 
not belong to the residents who reside therein. The petitioners have further requested that the permit 
restrictions for this area be enforced Monday through Friday, twenty-four (24) hours per day, by permit 
only. 
 
SUMMARY 
 
Following this study, as conducted by the Parking Enforcement Division of the Department of Public 
Services, it has been determined that the petition submitted meets all elements required within the City 
Code under Chapter §151- 1 and §151- 2, as 81.8% of the households in the proposed affected area have 
signed. This figure does not include 9629 51st Place or 9636 51st Place, as these properties are already part 
of the area designated as permit zone 2B. 
 
RECOMMENDATION  
 
Based upon the aforementioned information, it is the recommendation of this department that 
this petition be approved, forwarded to the Mayor and Council for consideration, and that 
residential permit parking signs be installed in the affected area to satisfy the needs of the 
citizens as soon as possible. 
 
CC: 
S. Somers 
B. Ryan 
  
 
 
 






